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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT HEARING 

On July 28, 2023, the Maryland Office of People’s Counsel (“OPC”) submitted to the 

Commission a Motion to Modify Procedural Schedule,1 in which OPC requested that the 

Commission allow for an in-person evening comment hearing on September 20, 2023.  No 

opposition was filed.  OPC’s Motion is hereby granted.   

Accordingly, the Commission hereby gives notice that a final, in-person public 

comment hearing will be held at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, September 20, 2023, in the Frank 

O. Heintz Hearing Room, 16th Floor, William Donald Schaefer Tower, 6 St. Paul Street,

Baltimore, Maryland, during which the Commission will hear from members of the public.  

In order to allow the Commission to plan for all speakers, if you would like to speak at 

the September 20, 2023 hearing, please send an email to kimberly.schock@maryland.gov by 

12:00 Noon on Monday, September 18, 2023.2 

1 Maillog No. 304331. 
2 Anyone wishing to observe the live stream of the public hearing may do so via the Commission’s YouTube 
channel, https://www.youtube.com/c/MarylandPSC. 
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Members of the public also may e-file comments by September 29, 2023, in the 

Commission’s Public Comment Dropbox by registering and selecting Case Number 9692.  The 

dropbox may be accessed via the following link: https://www.psc.state.md.us/make-a-public-

comment/.  Members of the public may also submit written comments by mail addressed to 

Andrew S. Johnston, Executive Secretary, Maryland Public Service Commission, 6 St. Paul 

St., Baltimore, Maryland 21202. 

BGE is hereby directed to publish a notice of the public comment hearing, 

including the caption, case number, the time, date, access information for the hearing, and 

the deadline for written comments as a display advertisement in newspapers in general 

circulation throughout BGE’s service area at least two times before September 20, 2023. 

BGE is also directed to place on its homepage a notice of the public hearing in a 

manner that a customer need not click the link to determine the date, time, and purpose of 

the public hearing or the date by which public comments must be filed. Further, BGE is 

directed to employ any routinely used social media platforms, such as Twitter or 

Facebook, and any other means of communication at its disposal to further notify its 

customers of the public hearing and the date by which public comments must be filed. 

 

  By Direction of the Commission, 
 
      /s/ Andrew S. Johnston 
     
      Andrew S. Johnston 
       Executive Secretary 
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